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Locky News 
 

Lockington’s Priceless Paper 

$ FREE 

 
Start planning your 

Christmas Lights. 

 

We will be holding 

our 

Christmas Lights 

Competition 

again this year 

Locky Pool Season Opens From Saturday 13
th

 Nov 2021 

The pool will be open daily (except Christmas day) from 3pm-7pm.  

* Closing hours may be extended in line with the temperature dependent operating procedures. Please check out the 
Outdoor pools Aquatics & Leisure Services - Campaspe Shire Council (campaspeaquatics.com.au) website for further 
information. 

Outdoor pool fees 
All season passes provide unlimited access to all outdoor pools and 10 complimentary visits to the Echuca War 
Memorial Aquatic Centre. 
Eftpos is available at all outdoor pools and offers a contactless payment option. 
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Next Typing Date 
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See page 2 for details 
 

This week’s Locky News was prepared by... 
Alison, Marilyn and Rhain 

COVID operations at EWMAC  
and the Outdoor pools 

Updated: 29, October 4.05 pm 
In line with new State Government directions, you must 
be double vaccinated (or medically exempt) to enter 
EWMAC effective Friday, 29 October at 6pm.  

Conditions of entry: 

 Patrons 16+ must be double vaccinated ( or 
medically exempt ) 

 Proof of vaccination and QR check is required 
 Face masks must be worn when not exercising 

 Staff can assist with your check in at the Locky kiosk. 

https://www.campaspeaquatics.com.au/Pools/Outdoor-pools
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Lockington & District Living Heritage Complex 
Complex: 5486 2515 - Open Sunday’s 1pm to 4pm or by appointment 
President: Kevin “Jack” Oliver - Secretary: Beryl  Marshall 5486 2353 

Website: http//www.lockingtonvic.com.au 

Lockington Community News Inc. 
Contact and Publishing Details 

 

Website: www.lockingtonvic.com.au 
Email: lockynews@bigpond.com 
 

Typed Monday fortnightly, distributed the following Friday. 
Deadline: 10am on typing days, earlier if possible please. Leave items at 
our office at the Heritage Centre (through the slot).  We welcome news, 
reports and personal items, photos etc. sent in via email. Please try to 
limit file sizes to about 1000kb (1Mb). 
Tel/Fax: 5486 2515 Leave a message on answering machine if office is 
unattended. 
Postal: 2-10 Market Street, Lockington, 3563 
Editor: Alison Stewart     Ph: 0417 177 807 
Casual Advertisements - must be accompanied by name, address and 
telephone number (without this information the advert cannot be printed) 

Charges: Minimum 5.5cm x 5.5cm $8.50 incl GST (Locals), $12.50 (Non 
Locals). Contact our office re larger advertisements and prices. No charge 
for non profit organizations. 
Reports - a word count limit of approx. 500 words is sufficient for most 
reports, preference will be given to shorter reports. Due to space 
limitations your report may need to be edited. 
Letters to the Editor, articles and reports should be typed or printed, and 
must show the author’s name and contact details. We do not include 
controversial political issues or party policies unless we can give equal 
space to all parties or sides of the argument. (Contact details are for office 
use only and will only be published by request.) 
Articles printed in this paper are printed in good faith and in no way 
reflect the views held by the 'Locky News' voluntary workers. We 
reserve the right to reject items deemed to be unsuitable. Any 
malicious information will be forwarded to the Police.   
All news items will be put on website unless we’re advised not to. 

Hello again Everyone, 

We’ve been reading early newspaper reports of the conditions 
endured by the farming families who lived in our district 150 
years ago.  The year 1885 was off to an inauspicious beginning 
with a disappointing harvest for the season.  The Leader of 31 
January held out hopes that “before another season a large 
portion of the [Terricks] district will be irrigated” but, though 
several small scale schemes had been instigated, a massive 
irrigation project was needed and it was still a long way off.  As 
the Geelong Advertiser reported on 14 February, “At the 
Terricks, agricultural matters look so serious that farmers are 
selling their holdings, and others are prepared to do so when 
they can find purchasers.” The feeling expressed in the Weekly 
Times on 28 February, was that the campaign for irrigation 
would be more successful if the public, particularly those living in 
the large centres of population, were more aware of the “wants 
and woes of the selectors on the plains.” The recommendation 
was that parliamentary candidates be selected, favourable to 
irrigation, and “with ability and enthusiasm enough to make their 
influence felt in legislation on the subject.”     

In the meantime, a Milloo farmer wrote to the Kerang Times and 
Swan Hill Gazette on 17 February, “The want of water is sorely 
felt this summer, farmers having to drive their stock many miles 
to water. With reference to rabbits, we have not many here, but I 
think that pest, as well as hares, will be allowed to multiply if the 
Dog Act is enforced … Native companions [Brolgas] are here in 
thousands; they eat wheat but discard oats, and then retire to 
the swamps…” However, he added “for all that, picnics and tea 
meetings in aid of various objects, such as buggies for ministers, 
and other requirements, are the order of the day.” Bearing out 
this last statement, on 17 February, the Pannoobamawm 
correspondent wrote to the Bendigo Advertiser about the picnic 
held in Mr Phillip Mitchell’s paddock at Milloo that week.  Events 
included two footraces of which the Milloo Handicap was won by 
Alfred Yeaman from a field of eight runners; ex-champion, Jos 
Chappel of Pine Grove, “being in the ranks of the defeated.”  
The writer remarked on “spooning” having appeared as a 
favourite pastime among the young and rising generation, “and 
as a natural consequence of this, several cases of 
‘matrimonialism’ have lately come under notice.” Cricketing was 
under way again, with “S Windridge and Chappel” playing well 
for Pine Grove.   

Only light rain fell over the ensuing weeks and, though some 
farmers summoned up sufficient hopes to begin preparing land 
and sowing seed for the next season, it was noted that there 
was an overall reduction in the area put under crop.  Throughout 
1885, the campaign for the irrigation of the northern plains was 
earnestly pursued.  On 31 July, the Bendigo Advertiser reported 
that “A monster deputation from the Northern, North-western, 
Sandhurst and adjoining districts waited upon the Premier today, 
to urge upon the Government the desirability of initiating 
extensive irrigation works, of maturing a scheme for utilising the 

waters of the Goulburn, the Loddon, the Wimmera, the 
Campaspe and other streams in connection with the same, and 
of raising a loan for that purpose.” Addressing the deputation, 
the Premier, Mr Service said that the Government was aware of 
the need and intended to do everything possible to deal with it.  
“It had been proposed to borrow a large sum of money for this 
purpose, but he would remind them that the Treasurer had no 
more an uncontrolled supply of gold, silver or bank notes, than 
any other person in the community.”  With that they had 
to be content.  

At mid-year, the whole local district was saddened by the 
untimely death of Mr Patrick O’Brien who, in addition to his small 
farm, owned and operated the hotel/store and post office at 
Pannoomilloo.  Mr O’Brien died on 29 June 1885, some ten 
weeks after he was seriously injured when the horse bolted as 
he was climbing into a trap, dragging him for a considerable 
distance.  He was a popular, highly respected, and very active 
member of the community, whose premises were frequently 
used for public meetings and gatherings of various types.  Aged 
just 39 years, he left a widow and five young children, for whom 
the deepest sympathy was felt.    

Until June 1885, only light rain had fallen in the district, dams 
dried up and wells were in high demand.  On 19 March, 
Pannoobamawm’s Bendigo Advertiser correspondent had noted 
that “the drought has one good effect, for it gives the council 
time to get the various shire tanks cleaned out, and the mud that 
accumulates is something wonderful, over 3 feet being found in 
some, according to the situation.”  Then, on 8 July 1885, the 
Advertiser published this report from Mitiamo: - “The well-worn 
saying "It never rains but it pours," is literally verified in the North
-Western district this year, as downpour follows downpour with 
scarcely a day's intermission. The land is thoroughly soaked, the 
swamps full to overflowing, and much more heavy rain would 
result in a flood …. The wisdom of the surveyors in fixing the site 
of the railway station where they did, is now made very manifest, 
though most strenuous efforts were made at the time of the 
survey to get the site fixed a mile south of Mitiamo, the latter site 
is now a very "slough of despond," while that where the station 
stands is high and dry on the side of the sand hills ….”  On 5 
August, a visitor to Mitiamo wrote to the Bendigo Advertiser that 
“The old township of Mitiamo has almost disappeared, being 
reduced to one hotel. The new town at the railway station has 
assumed quite an important appearance, and is doing a very 
steady business.” 

‘Bye until next time, 

Marg O’Brien.  



 

 

ISSUE #928– November 12, 2021 Page 3  

 
Do you enjoy 

reading 
our FREE 

Locky News? 
 

Please keep in mind 
that it costs us 

$1 per paper to produce. 
 

Please drop a donation 
in one of our tins around town. 

 
DONATIONS 

 
Helen’s Takeaway $1.70 
Business Centre $17.45 

Giddings $24.30 
 

Campaspe Shire Council $500 

MEALS ON WHEELS 
 

 
 

Currently being delivered by 
Intereach Aged Care Services 

Anglican Parish of 
Rochester & Lockington 

 

Rochester 9.00am 
Lockington 11.15am. 

 

Reverend Bertram  

 

St James 
Community 

Church 
 

10am Sundays 
 

Photos courtesy: Noomlight Media by Vin 

 
Catholic Church 

 

 
 
 

St Canice's, Lockington 
1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 8:00am Mass 

 

St Joseph's, Rochester 
Every Sunday - 10:00am Mass 

 

Sacred Heart, Elmore 
Every Saturday - Vigil 6.30 pm 

 
Isaiah c41 v10 
 
Fear not, For I am with you ; be not dismayed, for I 
am your God.I will strengthen you, yes, I will help 
you, I will uphold you with my righteous right hand. 

Contacts: 
Pastor Bill Cochrane 

0427 865474 
or Edwin Keele 5484 3117 

Enquiries: 
Jeff Millard 

0477 944 964 

 

Northern Rivers 
Uniting Church 

Cluster 
 

Worship begins 10am 
 

ϯ November 14, Rochester 
ϯ November 21, Elmore 

 
ZOOM connection is available at 
churches and homes every week. 

The link is: 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-6681-8761 

Password 22 
Via phone: 03 7018 2005 

Meeting ID: 826 6681 8761# 
Password 22# 

Contacts: 
Rev Brian Morgan 0419 933 938 
or Graeme Haines 0427 862 355. 

 
Volunteering 

 
Every small community needs volunteers, and this can be in the form of 
anything from Presidents, Treasurers and Secretaries to bbq cooks and 
gardeners. 
The trick is to see where you fit. 
 
Some good questions to ask yourself are… 

 What skills do I have? 
 What skills would I like to build on? 
 What are my interests? 
 Which organisations need help? 
 What skills are needed? 

 
The Lockington community has a history of being very proactive, but that 
doesn’t happen without volunteers. 
 

Please, if you’re not involved 
with a local group, find one that 
suits you, your skills and 
interests, and stick your hand up 
to pitch in and help our 
community to thrive. 
 

Alison Stewart (Editor) 

If Not, Why Not? 
Are you involved in a community group? 

Does your group share news via The Locky News? 
 

Please be sure to appoint a publicity officer, and get them to send us 
items for the paper.   
 

We have many readers who love reading about the 
local families and their sporting and community 
achievements. 
 

This is the best and FREE local publicity your 
community group will ever get! 

Death 
 
Cunnington, Donald Keith 
Passed away at Beechworth on 
October 23, 2021. 
Age 84 years. 
Son of Felicite and Len Cunnington 
(both dec), 
Brother of Helen (dec), Robyn, Ian 
and Geoff, and brother-in-law to 
Fenton. 
Uncle of Megan, Tim, Felicite, Nikki, 
Jack and Corinna. 
Great-Uncle to Toby, Amelie and 
Fenton. 
Peace at last. 
 
Loved nephew of Bob & 
Lily Cunnington (dec), 
and cousin of Ken, Dot, 
Betty (dec), and Beryl, 
and ‘Uncle Don’ of their 
families. 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-6681-8761
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Eulogy for Annice May Jensen 

 
Our mum, Annice, was a warm, loving and compassionate 
woman who always went out of her way to help others – 
no matter what. She had a passion for life and a wonder-
ful sense of humour which endeared her to everyone she 
came in contact with. Mum’s caring and kind nature 
allowed her to form many long-lasting friendships 
over the years.  

Mum, Annice May Hickson was born on the 3
rd

 of May 
1928, the sixth and youngest child of William James (Jim) 
Hickson and Christina May Stoddart. Mum and her broth-
ers and sisters, Maud, Cecil, Ron, Grace and Lloyd grew 
up in Muskerry East near Toolleen.  

Mum and her siblings went to school at Muskerry. Mum 
didn’t love school with playtime, boys and sport being her 
favourite subjects. She achieved her leaving certificate 
when she was 14 years of age and then went on to per-
form home duties for her dad and brothers. 

Mum was brought up with traditional values and learnt the 
skills that a woman of her era did– cooking, sewing, knit-
ting as well as helping with chores around the farm includ-
ing feeding the horses.  

Mum taught us many things as young kids that hold us in 
good stead today– good manners, respect and sound 
moral values. These values have made us who we are 
and we will always thank her so very, very much. 

Mum and Dad, Len, met through Dad’s sister Jean. They 
married in February of 1958 and moved to set up the fam-
ily farm at Tennyson. Mum and Dad milked cows and 
raised chickens for their eggs. Mum worked tremendously 
hard to support Dad around the farm. Cousin Ann remem-
bers coming to stay at the farm to help Mum with us and 
thinking how hard Mum and Dad worked with their 36 cow 
herd. Darryl remembers Mum washing all the eggs before 
sending them off to Bendigo. She would sit there for hours 
until she finally reached the bottom of the last basket. 

Peter was born in April 1959, Darryl in October 1960 and 
Robyn arrived in November 1961. Mum was our friend, 
confidante, cheerleader, sense of reason, our #1 support-
er and alarm clock. Peter has the memory of mum waking 
up him up by running her knuckles along the boards out-
side his room to get him up out of bed. She taught us to 

be fair, kind and to work hard for what we wanted. Mum 
encouraged us to have a go at new things and to always 
try our best. Mum loved her sport, playing tennis, golf and 
bowls and she was always our biggest fan, no matter how 
successful we were.  

We have many, many fond memories of our childhood: 

 Attending Church and Sunday School each Sun-
day, coming home to a roast with vegies.  

 Porridge for breakfast every morning, all year round 

 Mum cheering us on when we played sport. Driving 
us and our friends to our games, working on com-
mittees (Football, Tennis, Netball) to make sure that 
we could play the sports we enjoyed. One of Roby-
n’s favourite memories is playing alongside her 
mum when she was a teenager so that we had 
enough players on the court – she had never 
played netball before! 

 Mum loved the Locky Cats, she was so proud of the 
club and rarely missed a game. She adored watch-
ing both her children and her grandchildren play for 
the Cats. Mum was awarded a Life Membership for 
her contributions to the Lady’s Committee. 

 Mum supported the Essendon Bombers and had a 
ball with Peter, Darryl, Ben and Vincent going to 
watch an actual game down in Melbourne. She 
came home with a truckload of scarves and umbrel-
la hats. 

 Sunday picnics and drives 

 Summer holidays spent in the caravan in Torquay 

 The delicious smell on baking days  

 Endless home-made crafts 

 Family Christmases 

Mum was very community minded. Mum: 

 Helped to establish the Milloo CWA branch, serving 
in many leadership roles 

 Loved music and performed with several choirs 

 She enjoyed singing with friends at Christmas con-
certs at Milloo 

 Worked as cook/kitchen hand on school camps 

 Volunteered for the Blood Bank, St.Vinnies and the 
Red Cross Op shops 

 Cooked biscuits and slices for the Rochester High 
School canteen 

 Committee member for Brownies, Guides, Cubs, 
Scouts, Mother’s Club to allow us to participate in a 
range of social activities and groups 
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Eulogy for Annice May Jenson 

(continued) 

 
Mum and Dad moved from the family farm in Tennyson to 
Macorna in 1992. They no longer had to milk cows twice a 
day. Mum loved playing bowls in Kerang and made some 
life-long friends before moving back to Tennyson to be 
closer to her family. They lived on this farm for a further 
18 years before building a new house in Lockington and 
enjoying town life for approximately 3 years before the 
move to Wharparilla. 

Mum and Dad loved to travel. They travelled extensively 
around Australia with family and friends with Mum having 
quite the collection of souvenir teaspoons to help remem-
ber their trips away. 

Mum had many good friends of all ages. She always 
loved to know what her children and grandchildren (and 
great grandchildren) were up to, attending as many sport-
ing events and celebrations as she possibly could. She 
wanted to meet our friends and always made time for the 
friends of all her grandkids. She adored and idolized her 
grandkids, always wanting to know that they were safe 
and happy. 

Memories from Ben, Vincent, Jenae, Brayden, Marcus 
and Ryan include: 

 Visits and sleepovers with Farm Nana 

 Arts & Crafts on the kitchen table 

 Doll doorstops, hand-made cards and soaps 

 Holidays in Torquay 

 All the delicious baking – jam drops, chocolate 
cakes, fruit cakes 

 The food supplied when we were helping out on the 
farm – full roast lunches and always having ice-
cream for lunch 

 Parking the car near the channel after bowls wait-
ing for the milking to be finished 

Mum and Dad entered Wharparilla Lodge near Echuca in 
February 2018. It was becoming increasingly difficult for 
Mum to care for Dad and so the decision was made for 
them to make the move to assisted living at the Lodge. 

They enjoyed the simplicity of living there, making some 
beautiful friends and being looked after by the supportive 
and caring staff. They were happy there together until 
sadly, Dad died on June 21, 2018. The staff often com-
mented on how they sat together and held hands. 

Over the next two years, mum’s health had some ups and 
downs. Mum’s sight and hearing diminished substantially 
which made it difficult for her to communicate, she suf-
fered a minor stroke and could no longer walk inde-
pendently. All through this she maintained her sense of 
humour and loved a good laugh with the staff and us. 
Right to the end she loved a visit, cuddles and a chat but 
sadly she left us in the early hours of the 20

th
 of August. 

Mum was always there to support and comfort us when 
times have been tough. We aren’t sure how we will cope 
without her – she leaves not only our immediate family but 
many nephews and nieces with a massive hole in our 
lives. Mum loved attending the Hickson family reunions 
and catching up with relatives and family friends. Mum 
loved seeing her older brother, Ron, who resides at Bent-
leigh in Bendigo, Uncle Ron Hickson is 103 years young 
and we can’t wait to catch up with him to share memories 
about Mum when we can.  

We love you so much, Mum, and will miss you, your twin-
kling blue eyes and your wicked sense of humour more 
than words can say. But your jobs are all done, we are all 
safe and it is now your time to rest. 

 

On behalf of Peter and Tracie, Darryl and Therese, 
Robyn and Charlie (dec.) Her loving grandchildren 
and their partners Ben and Emma, Vincent and Isha, 
Jenae and Ivan, Brayden and Jess, Marcus and 
Georgie and Ryan and Great Grandchildren Milly, 
Ashton, Eli and Oscar we thank the dedicated staff at 
Wharparilla Lodge for the kindness and respect that 
you gave to Mum for the past 3 and a half years.  
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Support Local Business, Your Neighbours, Your Friends, Your Community 

 

Lockington District Business Centre Inc. 
 

“Assisting to build and strengthen 
the Lockington community” 

 

The Lockington District Business Centre was established in 2003 and aims to 
present a positive hub for the Lockington district and community members. We 
strive to be responsive to the community’s learning needs and offer an inclusive 
atmosphere for social activities. We promote cooperative community engagement 
with a focus on community health, learning and wellbeing.  
 

Lockington District Business Centre is a not -for-profit community organisation 
managed by a volunteer committee which commenced in 2003. The Lockington 
District Business Centre researches the needs of the community on a continuing 
basis and with strategic planning, seeking resources to provide safe and inclusive services including: providing 
accommodation to the community bank, library, laundromat, car wash and retaining the only fuel outlet in town. It also runs 
Neighbourhood House which provides a workshop area in the form of a Men's Shed, engages Youth through a Youth Action 
Group, manages a community garden to provide gardening skills, social interaction and food for the community. The Centre 
operates five and a half days per week (Monday to Friday and Saturday mornings) and is predominately operated by 
volunteers of the community. 
 

Our Vision 
“To provide appropriate high quality business, community and educational services to Lockington and District through a 
community-owned, not-for-profit business, while being financially stable. With the aim of ensuring long -term viability and 
sustainability of the area, while being financially stable. “   
 

Our Mission 
The ongoing mission of the Centre is to research community needs on a continuing basis and with strategic planning seek 
resources to provide safe and inclusive services including:  

 providing accommodation for the Community Bank 

 retaining the only fuel outlet in town 

 providing a workshop area in the form of a Men’s Shed, and a Neighbourhood House and Learning Centre  

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

The Lockington District Business Centre supports 
the Lockington Community with many needs 
including: 

 Photocopying 

 Faxing 

 Scanning 

 Printing 

 Computers 

 Laminating 

 Car wash 

 Toilet facilities 

 Tea / Coffee 

 Soft drink machine and bottled water 

 
Locky Fuel sells a range of items including: 

 Diesel, Unleaded and Premium fuel 

 “Swap and Go” gas bottles 

 Oils and lubricants 

A range of automotive parts eg: fuses, trailer plugs and 
batteries 
Hours of operation: 

The car wash is located at the rear of the Lockington 
District Business Centre. The washing bay holds a car 
wash system that allows you to wash your car safely 
and effectively. The system accepts $1 coins only and 
is open 24 hours allowing you to wash your car at any 
time. 
 
The Laundromat has 2 commercial washing machines 
and 4 commercial dryers. 
This is open 24 hours per day, 7 days per week. 
Costs are: 

$4 per wash 
$1 for dryer per approximately 8 minutes 

All machines take $1 or $2 coins. 
Pet blankets are not to be washed in machines. 
 
Library 
Open 

Neighbourhood House 
Open 

Men’s Shed 
Open 

The St Mary’s Anglican Op Shop is open during the 
following hours: 

Monday:          10.00am – 2.00pm 
Tuesday:          Closed 
Wednesday:    10.00am – 2.00pm 
Thursday:       10.00am – 2.30pm 
Friday:             10.00am – 2.30pm 

The Op Shop accepts clothing, shoes, kitchen ware 
and household items in good, clean condition. They do 
not accept any electrical appliances. Please do not 
leave items outside of the Op Shop when it is closed. 
For all enquiries, please contact the Coordinator, Dot 
Pearse on: 5483 2275. 
 
Elmore/Lockington/Rochester Community Bank 
Branches - community owned branches offering 
excellent banking services & put profits back to the 
community. The Lockington branch was first opened in 
February 2004.  Since then over $1.5 million has been 
given back to the community in sponsorships, grants 
and dividends.  We welcome everyone to come and be 
a part of a great bank who puts back into your 
community. 
Services offered: 

 Business Banker 

 Financial Planner 

 Agribusiness Manager 

General over the counter banking needs 

Monday to Friday 
8.00am to 5.00pm 
 
Saturday 
8.00am to 12.30pm 

Sunday and 
Public Holidays 
Closed 

Tuesday 
10am - 2pm 

Wednesday 
10am - 5pm 

Thursday 
10am - 2pm 

Tuesday 
8am - 5pm 

Wednesday 
8am - 6pm 

Thursday 
8am - 5pm 

Morning tea and activities every Tuesday 
from 10am to midday 
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Fundraising Group Ride Into Town 
After months of inactivity at Lockington & District Living 
Heritage Complex, it was a thrill when approximately 60 
bikers, on approx.50 motor bikes, visited for Devonshire 
tea and tour of Complex, on Monday, November 1, as 
part of their ‘El Disaster Mallee Run Inc. Prostate Cancer 
Research Fundraising’. The visitors who came from Ben-
digo, Shepparton, Rushworth and Melbourne enjoyed 
their visit, and the very tasty scones, jam and cream. 

Locky Legends Say Thank-You 

We would like to thank everyone in our fabulous 
community who supported and encouraged us during the 
2021 Great Cycle Challenge. We are truly blessed to 
have such a generous circle of family, friends, colleagues 
and community members who helped us raise 
$2578.  We ended up riding 1207km (Garry 905 and 
Jenny 302) mainly on local roads so thanks for the waves 
and toots as we headed out each day to raise awareness 
for Children’s Cancer.  If you would still like to make a 
donation our page is still open for a little while https://
greatcyclechallenge.com.au/Teams/LockyLegends  

In 2022 we would like to invite you to join the Locky 
Legends team, you can still ride your own way and 
distance but it will be great to have a community team 
next year.  Please contact us if you would like to know 
how to get involved.  Registrations don’t open until August 
2022 but would be terrific to know if we have a few people 
interested.  No age barrier, and even if you don’t ride a 
pushbike spin riders are welcome.   

Email jendiamus@gmail.com  

Thanks everyone, of course we will continue to ride and 
we really look forward to supporting the development of 
the Kotta Rail Trail in the future.  

Jenny and Garry Mustey.    

Lockington Lions Bring Light in Dark Times 

Thanks to the generosity of the Lockington Lions Club 
our community is far safer due to the donation of a 
Pelican Remote Area Light.  The light can be quickly 
set up to light up a large area, which will be invaluable 
as our emergency services carry out their work even 
on the darkest of nights. The light is housed in the 
Northern Campaspe Group of fire brigades Forward 
Command Vehicle (FCV ). 

The FCV supports the work of Bamawm Extension, 
Gunbower, Kotta, Lockington, Pine Grove, Rochester, 
Tennyson and Torrumbarry CFA volunteer fire brigades.  

FCV vehicle photo Left to Right  Eric Bloomfield 
(Lockington Fire Brigade Captain), Luke Weymouth 
(CFA Northern Campaspe Group Officer), John Van 
Den Bosch President Lockington Lions Club, Margaret 
Dowie Lockington Lions Club Secretary). 
 

https://greatcyclechallenge.com.au/Teams/LockyLegends
https://greatcyclechallenge.com.au/Teams/LockyLegends
mailto:jendiamus@gmail.com
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Rochester To Paint Third Silo 
 

Who has seen the Squirrel Glider and the Azure 
Kingfisher? Well there is going to be more to see.  

The small town of Rochester Victoria has announced that 
International artist D’vate will paint a third silo in their town 
starting mid November.  

D’vate was the artist who in 2018 turned unused 
GrainCorp silos into a tourist attraction in the middle of 
Rochester on the Northern Highway.  

Rochester is 25 minutes south of Echuca and 45 minutes 
north of Bendigo.  

“It is a must to see D’vate in action! Watching silos get 
painted is something to be seen. Spending the time to see 
him in action as well as visit the local cafes and retail 
shops, the Rochester Sports Museum and the murals 
throughout town is a wonderful experience”, said Kate 
Taylor, local Rochester resident.  

GrainCorp are a major supporter of this initiative. 
“GrainCorp is proud to work with communities to grow the 
Australian Silo Art Trail, and the mural at Rochester brings 
a lot of joy to locals and tourists alike”, said Jess Simons, 
Manager, Corporate Affairs, GrainCorp.  

“We can't wait to see the new addition to the silos and 
encourage everyone to hit the road when possible, to get 
out and support our rural communities over summer”, said 
Jess this week.  

 

 

This Murray–Darling Basin Economic Development 
Program project received funding from the Australian 
Government. The local community has raised the 
remainder of the funds.  

“The existing silo art in Rochester is just stunning, so I’m 
absolutely thrilled a third silo will feature art from D’Vate,” 
said Damian Drum, Federal MP for Nicholls. “Silo art has 
proven to be a winner in drawing visitors to regional 
destinations, including many in the Goulburn Valley, and 
as we emerge from COVID lockdowns, this project will be 
a much-needed boost for local businesses.  

“Congratulations to everyone involved in making this 
project a reality – I can’t wait to get over to see the 
finished product for myself!” said Mr Drum. “And we cant 
wait to see Mr Drum and all our silo friends from the 15th”, 
said Taylor.  

Major Support for Our Community 

Announced at AGM 
At the recent Lockmore Financial Services Limited (LFSL) 

2021 Annual General Meeting, a number of initiatives 

were announced that will help return much-needed funds 

to our local community.  

A key focus for LFSL will be on the sustainability of the 

Elmore Field Days, which has been cancelled for the 

second year in a row. A joint Sustainability Program will 

be run, where community groups that usually derive 

income from volunteering at the Elmore Field Days will 

receive cash grants for the purpose of staying afloat.  

Running alongside the Elmore Field Days Sustainability 

Grant Program will be an open Community Sponsorship 

Program. Brad Drust, Chair of LFSL said that the 

program, first established in July 2016, is open to 

community orientated organisations and groups getting 

back on their feet after the COVID-19 disruptions of 2020 

& 2021. “The past two years have been tough for us all, 

but we know our communities are keen to get back on 

track. To help with this we are offering an opportunity to 

access locally generated capital that will support 

community programs, projects and events.” said Brad.  

In exciting news for LFSL shareholders, a 4.5c fully 

franked dividend was announced for the 2021 year; which 

will mean that over $70,000 will be returned to 

shareholders in December 2021. “As an overall result for 

the 2020/21 financial year we have posted a profit of 

$65,431 after tax. Following a challenging year, it is 

pleasing to see this”, said Brad. Brad continued on to 

thank shareholders and customers for supporting 

Community Bank Elmore, Lockington and Rochester.   

Brad also announced Anna Trewick’s departure from the 

Board. “Anna has been committed to the company, has 

always spoken up for what is right and helped us to tune 

into the banking and community needs of the rest of the 

district.” Anna was thanked for her 3 years of service. 

The Annual General Meeting was held online on Thursday 

28 October. To read the full Annual Report visit the 

Community Bank Elmore, Lockington and Rochester 

website here, or copies are available at Community Bank 

Elmore, Lockington and Rochester.  

Information on how to apply for the Community 

Sponsorship Program can be sourced by contacting 

Lauren Ross at admin@lockmore.com.au or by visiting 

Community Bank Elmore, Lockington and Rochester. 

Applications close on 30/11/2021. 

https://www.bendigobank.com.au/siteassets/branchassets/communitycompanies/lockmorefinancialserviceslimited/investorshareholdeer/financialstatements/2021-annual-report.pdf
mailto:admin@lockmore.com.au
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COMMUNITY COMMUNITY HEALTH 
 

ACTION CLUB OF 
LOCKINGTON 

 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS: 
1st Wednesday - Dinner at Clubrooms 

3rd Wednesday - Activity 
 
 

 President: 
John Wright: 0409 259 723 

 

Secretary:  
Tommy Eade: 0417 899 806 

 

Cricket Nets & Sports Ovals.  
Indoor Netball, Basketball, Badminton & Tennis 

 

BAMAWM  
RECREATION RESERVE 

 

with Indoor Stadium 
 

available for hire day and night 
Rate $10 per hour plus $2 light coin meter 
Meeting & Social Rooms for Private Hire 

Ph: Leo Tonini  
54865320        0402788583 

LOCKINGTON RECREATION RESERVE 
 

For venue hire (including outside toilets) 
contact… Toni Hardess ph: 0409265529 

 
Venue hire prices are as follows: 

$100 for function room  
$140 for function room and kitchen. 

HEALTH 

Trading  
hours of  
Lockington  
Branch 
 
 
Monday,  
Tuesday &  
Wednesday  
10.00am - 2.00pm 
 
Thursday & Friday 
9.30am - 12 Noon,  
12.45pm - 4.00pm 
 

For more information  
please contact  

Lockington branch on 
5486 2304 

 

 

LOCKINGTON & DISTRICT  
BUSH NURSING CENTRE INC. 

Registered Number: A11551 
 

Caring for the Lockington Community 
MON - FRI    8.30am to 4.00pm  

(Lunchbreak 12.30-1.30) 
Phone 54862544 

to book an appointment 
 

Nursing Care & Pathology 
Doctor Tuesdays from 9.30am 

Allied Health services 

RETAIL 

 

DISTRICT SERVICE CLUB 

Serving Our Community 
 

Meets 2nd & 4th Wednesdays 
Lockington Heritage Complex 

 

President Lion: 

John Van Den Bosch 0417 999 144 

Secretary Lion: Marg Dowie 0427 795 576 

Treasurer : Phillip Cunnington 

 

LOCKINGTON  
COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  
 

Bookings Call 
Bev Brereton 5486 2331 

Or 0447 553 303 

Lockington 
District Family 

Landcare Group 

President 
John Wright 0409 259 723 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 

 

Meetings…7:00 pm 
At the Lockington Community Hotel 

on the first Thursday 
of even months 

(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

Ph 5483 7767  
or 0427 837767 

 

Sales of Honda & Suzuki motor-
cycles, Cox, Cub Cadet, Yardman 

and MTD mowers, Makocraft 
boats. 

Service of all makes and Models. 
116 Northern Highway Echuca 

Phone 54823329 

Highside Motorcycles,  
Mowers and Marine 

 

Tongala and District 
Memorial Aged Care 

Service Inc 
Incorporating  

RM McHale Hostel 
Koraleigh Nursing Home 

Deakin Village 
Memorial Drive Retirement Village 
For further information 
phone  03 58590800 

or email 
admin@tongalaagedcare.com.au 

 

 

177 Annesley Street, Echuca 
 

Free delivery service to Lockington 
Week days only 

Requests need to be made by 3 pm each day 
 

Phone 5480 6011 

or Fax 5480 2486 

mailto:admin@tongalaagedcare.com.au


 

 

ISSUE #928– November 12, 2021 Page 11  

RETAIL RETAIL RETAIL 

 Servicing... 
Rochester, Elmore, 

Lockington,  
Echuca & Districts 

 

Ph Drew on 
0418558578   

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

Nampara Spit Roast 

& Catering. 
 
 
 

We work You Party 
We use china crockery & stainless 

steel cutlery 
 

Contact Steve – 0499 348 260 
Email 

namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au 
To discuss your next event 

 

 

BAMAWM  
FARM SERVICES 

 

 

(Trading as PA & ML Stanford) 
 

Rural Fencing 

Mini Bobcat Hire - Rotovating;  
Site Clearing; Post Hole Digging; 
Leveling; Shed Cleaning (calves)  
 

 

"Your Second Hand" 
Phone Phil Stanford  

0429 865 424 / 5486 5424 A/H 

Local Davey Pump dealer 

Pump repairs and sales 

Call Ged anytime 0400829797 

RURAL 

Lockington 
Community Hotel 
Co-operative Ltd 
1-3 Archibald St 

(Cnr Lockington Road) 
Lockington, VIC 3563 

For enquiries & bookings - Ph:03 5486 2501 
Drinks / Accommodation / Meals 

Kotta Panel Works 
For all Paint & Panel repairs 

for old and new vehicles 
Ph Rob : 0458 438 351 

Email : kottapanelworks@gmail.com 
Address : 2034 Echuca/Mitiamo Rd, 

Kotta, 3565, Victoria 
Specializing in Vehicle Restoration & Modification 

STONE’S 
DAIRY SERVICES 

  

10 Lockington Road 

 

Manager: Brett Stone 
 

Shop: 5486 2229 
Mobile: 0428 862 655 

 

Email: stonesdairyservice@outlook.com  
 

 * AMMTA Accredited Technician * Vats 
* Dairy Plant Installations * Machine Tests  
* Plant & Pump Services * Dairy Supplies 

 

Fri: 10am - 5pm (closed 12 to 1pm) 

Helen’s Takeaway 
11 Hopetoun Street, Lockington 

Ph 4408 7610 
Open 7 days 

Mon & Tues 9:00am - 6:30pm 
Wed & Thurs 9:00am - 7:30pm 

Fri & Sat 9:00am - 8:00pm 
Sun 4:00pm - 8:00pm 

 

Post Office 
Phone/Fax 5486 2419 

Open 9am - 6pm Mon to Fri 
9am to midday Saturdays 

For your fresh water requirements 
Delivering to Lockington and sur-

rounding districts 
 

Ph David Hann 
0448 878 210 

mailto:namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au
mailto:stonesdairyservice@outlook.com
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Funded from 
Parliamentary Budget 

 

“300 WORDS” 
CHALLENGE 

 

We want  to  hear f rom you… 

Please send us your ar t ic les 

and photos for  inc lusion in  the 

paper,  and rece ive a  $10 Locky 

Dol lars  Voucher.  

Email your word document and photo 

to ... 

lockynews@bigpond.com 

 

Servicing Rochester and surrounding districts 
 

BOWENWORK™ provides effective treatment for: 
 

 Sports Injuries 

 Stress and tension symptoms 

 Back pain and Sciatica 

 RSI and Tennis Elbow 

 Neck and shoulder problems 

 Knee and Ankle problems 

 Respiratory conditions including Hay fever  

 Migraines and headaches 

 Pregnancy and childhood disorders  

 Menstrual irregularities 
 

Fee structure 
Adults: $70 per treatment 

Children and Concession: $60 per treatment 
 

Session lengths will vary depending on treatment on the day 
and detail of treatment plans developed with the client 
however will typically be less than 1 hour in duration 

 

For more information or to make an appointment, please call, text or email: 
 

 
 Jon Watson 

0481 718 824 
 jon.watson@rochesterbowen.com.au 

 

 

Local 

businesses… 

please contact 

Alison 

0417 177 807 

for redemption of 

vouchers 

Certified in 

mailto:Jon.watson@rochesterbowen.com.au
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For advertising on our local 

FM 88 Radio 
Contact 

Aileen Brewer 

on 5456 7307 

 

Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 

 

By appointment only 
 

Ph:  1300 666 535 
Monday, 22nd November 

11.30am – 12noon 
Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
Vaccines for children & adults, 

including flu vaccine 
 

Refer to Council website 
for more info. 

Well Womens Clinic 
 

Next visit date 
TBA 

 
For appts/enquiries 

ring 54862544 
 

Subject to change 
Re: Covid19 updates 

Justice of the Peace 
 
 

We volunteer our time in the 
community to witness documents 

 

A phone call to arrange a convenient 
time for this service would be 

appreciated. 
 
 

Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 
(Victoria) 

 

Paul Harrison 0436 306 388 
(N.S.W) 

 
 

ECHUCA 
CHEMIST 

 

 

Beauty Products - Vitamins - 
Prescriptions - Fragrances 

 
 
 

192 HARE STREET 
 

Phone: 5482 6666 

 
 

New 
 

Annual Advertiser  
 

Coming Soon 

 

Lockington & District Community Centre 
Committee of Management  

AGM 
Thursday 11th November 2021 

10am at the Lockington Community Centre (Hall). 
 

We would welcome new people from our community to be on the committee. 
As a community we are so lucky to have a venue like this!!!! 

 

Any enquiries re: what’s involved in being on committee 
Please contact 

Judy Sims 0427 868 254 

 

Lockington & District Living Heritage Complex 
 

AGM 
 

7:30pm 22 November 
at the Heritage Complex 

 

Milloo Branch - Country Womens Association 
 

AGM 
 

10:30am Thursday November 11 
At the Milloo Hall 

Julie Chappel 5486 2226 

 

Barefoot Bowls Is Back 
 

Well, it’s time! Lockington Bowls Club is very pleased to 
advise that Barefoot Bowls is back!   Every Tuesday 
Night.  Register 6:30pm for 7:00pm start. All ages welcome! Singles, 
couples, families, groups come along and have a fun night!  
Flat soled shoes to be worn or barefoot.  Weather permitting this will be a 
weekly event in the coming months.  Anyone wanting to learn please 
come along and join in the fun, bowls supplied for new players. 
Of course, Covid rules will apply and as we are governed by Bowls 
Victoria, proof of double vax is a requirement. 
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RURAL               RURAL    RURAL 
 

Norm & Dot Moon  
Phone: 5486 5355 

 
 

 
 

Specialising in supply of fill and carting of- 
 Filling for Cow Lanes 
 Feed Pads 
 Gravel and Sand 
 Loam, Packing Sand and Scoria 
 

RESTDOWN ROAD, BAMAWM 

HUMBERT  
LANDFORMING 

Phone: 0428 106 132 
 

 Whole Farm Plans  

 Community Drains 

 Reuse Systems 

 NVIRP Assistance & Advice 

 GPS Surveys 

 Irrigation Development Costing 
 

Phone James Schroen  5486 2262  

Automated Livestock  
Feed Systems  

Sales, Service and Spares  

Grant Humbert  
0428 106 132  

www.briansruralfencing.com.au 

 

Phone: 5484 1094 
 
 

For all your fertiliser needs 
including gypsum, lime & 

10kg buckets – home gardener . 
 

Mixing Plant for individual blends 
 

BREAD MAKING FLOUR  

Mark “Bricka” Lyons 
 

For all your local 
Farm fencing 

And woolclassing needs 
 

 
Phone 

0427 862 590 

 
 
 
 

Daryl is servicing the Echuca, 
Lockington, Bamawm 
and Rochester Area 

Specialising in Fat and Store Cattle, 
Dairy and Export Heifer Sales 

 

Contact Daryl Collins 
on  0427 882 227 

 

For all your cattle ,sheep and 
pig cartage needs please call 

 

Davin Francis  
0429878993 

Contact: 
Brock Fletcher 

0429310335 
Dairy & Exports 

Alan Mitchell 
0427562590 

 
Servicing Echuca, Lockington, 

Bamawn & Rochester Area. 
 

Specialising in Fat & Store Cattle, 
Dairy & Export Heifer Sales. 

 

HAY CONTRACTING 

MOWING, RAKING, ROUND & SQUARE BALING 
 

PADDOCK MAINTENANCE 

DISC CHAINING, DISCING, SMUDGING 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 Broadacre Spraying 
 Paddock Slashing 
 Wet Tractor Hire 

 

Call Matt on: 0488129498 
Or email 
mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com 

mailto:mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com
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RURAL          TRADE    TRADE 
EXCAVATOR HIRE 

Bamawm 3561 
 

 Excavator Hire 
 Laser  
 Laser Bucket  
 Smudging 
 Truck and Trailer Hire 

for all your:- Rock, Sand, Soil & Fill. 

DORMAN’S 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS P/L 

 
382 HIGH STREET, ECHUCA 

 

 ALL TYPES OF  

ELECTRICAL WORK 
 

 phone:     5482 4353 
 mobile:    0428 505 301 

 
Reg. Vic 1607, NSW 35190 

 

RC & HA KILSBY 
Master Builder 

 

Housing, Renovations & 
Additions 

 

Phone: 5486 2578 
Mobile: 0428 505 702 

 

  
MBAV 5488, RBP DB-U-9157 

ACN: 007 405 978 

 

Market Street Garage 
 

GENERAL 
SERVICING AND  
REPAIRS TO ALL 
MAKES OF CARS 

 

 PHONE CON PEPPAS 

0401 378 022 
 

28 Market Street Lockington
(300meters from 

the Heritage Complex) 

Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

TRADE 

 

 

King Excavation Services 
ABN 39 600 357 355 

 
MICK KING – 0418 507 031 

mickrking@bigpond.com 
LOCKINGTON 

 
5 Tonne 

Excavator 
with Buckets 
and Augers 

Peter Bongiovanni E 
OCKINGTON  
     NGINEERING   

 
 

Mechanical repairs to trucks, cars, 
tractors, machinery &  

Cummins Diesel Engines 
 

Spare Parts & 
Castrol Lubricants 

 
 

Phone: 5486 2215 
Mobile: 0408 511 829 

 

27 Pannoo Road Lockington 

Email:lockeng27@gmail.com 

L 

Supply and fit timber & aluminium 
• Windows     • Security Doors    
• Flyscreens • Shower Screens  
• Sliding Wardrobe Doors 
• Splash Backs 
• Residential Locksmithing 
 

Phone 0421 839 206 
Email:  rochyglass@gmail.com 

ROCHY GLASS 
 

Glass/Glazing/Mirrors 

Specialist in 
Livestock handling equipment 

 
 Hecton Products - Sheep Handling 
 Weighing & Shearing equipment 
 Stock Yards 
 Feeders 

 

0409 957 446 
www.richriverrural.com.au 

mailto:mickrking@bigpond.com
mailto:lockeng27@gmail.com
mailto:rochyglass@gmail.com.au
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President/Editor’s Report 

October 2021 

COVID Continues 

This time last year I think we all thought that we were 
somewhere near back to normality… how wrong could we 
have been? 

Delta strain caused continued disruption to business and 
community events, continued home schooling and work 
from home, and meant that for a lot of the past 18 months 
the use of our “office” has been limited.  As Editor and 
chief I chose to not put any of our volunteers at risk 
unnecessarily, and therefore completed numerous 
editions on my own, from home, whilst two boys were 
doing home school. Lorraine was a huge help during this 
time, checking on and replying to emails remotely, and 
organising articles for the paper for me. At times too… 
even when there were two or three of us preparing the 
paper, it was only because we were in the office 
individually, so it was all a bit disjointed. Many thanks to 
Rhain and Marilyn for working around each other and 
myself in order to simply get the paper produced. 

I sincerely thank EMPD (Echuca Moama Print & Design) 
for their immense patience during the COVID period, 
waiting patiently for the print copy, which would normally 
be sent on a Monday afternoon, but which has been 
delayed to Tuesday afternoon on many occasions and the 
odd edition not arriving to them until Wednesday morning. 
No matter what, they still had the papers ready for pick up 
no later Wednesday afternoon. Thank you. 

Our distribution team continued with their regular work, 
getting the paper out to the community, and in all honesty 
it didn’t seem we missed a beat. 

I am so very proud of our community, how we have coped 
with lockdowns and how we have supported each other 
along the way. It’s this community strength that makes 
Lockington such a desirable place to call home. My hope 
is that newcomers to the area appreciate what really 
makes this community so good, and that they try to 
contribute to our community for the benefit of everyone. 

Throughout 2021 I have participated in the Loddon Murray 
Community Leadership Program, under the umbrella of 
my Locky News role.  This program has reminded of the 
importance of my role with The Locky News and my 
regular input to our Community Planning Group over the 
past 10 years. 

During the peak of COVID I tried to relate things back to 
our own small community, because most of the media 
was revolving around high density cities.  As Editor I try to 
publish a balance of topics and ideas, but with my more 
recently introduced “Editor’s Snapshot” I’ve started to 
address some important (although sometimes 
controversial) local community issues.  I hope that these 
Snapshots induce thought and discussion on the topics, 
within the continually changing demographic of our community. 

Lastly, but by no means least, I want to make mention of 
the recent passing of Betty Cunnington, who quite ably 
assisted with production of the paper for many years, 
including stepping into the main role as Editor, for Beryl 
during Joe’s illness and passing. Betty’s contributions to 
Community right throughout her life, including a stint in 

Padua New Guinea, we’re exceptional, and I wish to 
recognise her for her commitment to community, 
wherever she lived. 

Thank you, for your continued faith in my publishing of our 
Locky New, I consider it a privilege to do so. 

Alison Stewart 

Editor and President 

 

AGM Report 

Due to uncertainty of COVID limitations it was decided to 
this year hold our AGM at the Community Hall.  As with 
most things this year, attendance was low. 

Many thanks to Wendy Sims for chairing the meeting, 
which was over quickly, with everyone continuing in their 
previous roles. 

President (Editor) :  Alison Stewart 

Vice President (Assistant Editor) : Richard (Rhain) Dennis 

Secretary / Public Officer : Lorraine Appleby 

Treasurer :   Alicia Weaver 

The Treasurer’s Report shows that we are doing well 
financially, we will therefore continue with our Locky 
Dollars efforts, and will hold our Christmas Lights 
Competition again this year. 

Darren made note that Donations Received have risen 
steeply over the past three years, he sees this as a 
reflection of the value of the paper to the community. 

 

General Meeting Report 

The main points coming from the meeting are… 

It was decided to continue to offer the Bush Nursing 
Centre and Neighbourhood House full page advertising at 
reduced charge $25 per page. 

A motion was moved “That the Editor be paid $30 per 
issue for personal running costs towards producing the 
paper, from 1

st
 July 2021” and carried. 

The Community Directory became a long term project, we 
think mainly due to COVID, but we are committed to 
having this published before the end of 2021. 

Alison received a fully sponsored spot in the Loddon 
Murray Community Leadership Program so there was no 
cost to the Locky News. 

Contributions from some community groups are still 
lacking, so Alison to contact those who don’t provide 
reports and encourage them to do so. 

Locky News—News 



 

 

ISSUE #928– November 12, 2021 Page 17  



ISSUE #928 - November 12, 2021 

 

Page 18  

 

 
 

Appointments to the board of directors 

of Rochester and Elmore District Health Service 
 
 
The Minister for Health, Martin Foley MP, is pleased to invite applications for part time board director 
positions of Rochester and Elmore District Health Service with terms of office commencing from 
1 July 2022. 
 
Safe and high quality healthcare for all Victorians is a priority of the Victorian Government. Applicants for 
board directorships must be able to demonstrate and provide evidence in support of the skills they 
identify in their applications. 
 
Collaboration, through the recently established Health Service Partnerships, is a key Victorian 
Government priority https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/health-service-partnership. Applicants should have a 
demonstrated history of achievement through collaboration and partnering. Being able to 
demonstrate strong working relationships, particularly in the Victorian health sector, will be highly valued. 
 
These positions provide an exciting opportunity for members of the Victorian public with relevant 
experience and qualifications to contribute to the strategic leadership of public health care delivery to the 
community.  
 
Rochester and Elmore District Health Service is a small rural health service that delivers a range of 
programs and services for our local communities. The Health Service is located in Rochester and 
provides services to surrounding townships including Elmore, Lockington and Rushworth. Further 
information is available on our website https//www.redhs.com.au. 
 
All applications will be considered however the board would particularly welcome applicants with 
expertise in the competency areas of: 
 

          Asset Management 

          Audit & Risk Management  

          ICT Strategy & Governance.  
 
Please refer to the Position Description for more details about the capabilities needed. 
 
The Victorian Government is committed to ensuring boards, and committees, broadly reflect the diversity 
of the Victorian community. Applications are welcomed from women, Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people, people of all ages, people with disabilities, people from culturally and linguistically 
diverse backgrounds and lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, gender diverse and intersex people. 
 

Applications close at Midnight Monday 29 November 2021. 
 
Further information including how to apply, please visit:  https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/governance  
 
For all enquiries regarding the appointment process and the board, please contact 
 
          Sharolyn Taylor, Executive Assistant , rochhosp@redhs.com.au 03 5484 4451. 

https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/health-service-partnership.
http://www.redhs.com.au/
https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/governance
mailto:rochhosp@redhs.com.au
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Rochester and Elmore District Health Service 

Notice of 

Annual General Meeting  
 

An invitation is extended to all Life Governors, contributors and the  

general public to attend the 28
th
 Annual General Meeting of  

Rochester and Elmore District Health Service  

on  

Thursday, 9 December 2021 
at 

5.30pm 

 

REDHS FUNCTION ROOM 

(Entry via Pascoe Street, Rochester) 

Refreshments are available from 5:00pm 

AGM - 5:30pm – 6:30pm 

 

Due to COVID restrictions registrations are essential for in person attendance  

and will be limited.  

Registrations can be made via Trybooking.  

https://www.trybooking.com/BVFDW 

 

Questions to the Board can be registered  

via the Trybooking platform.  

 

The AGM will also be livestreamed via REDHS website  and Facebook page 

 

By Order of the Board of Directors 

Karen Laing 

Chief Executive Officer  

https://www.trybooking.com/BVFDW
https://www.trybooking.com/BVFDW
http://www.redhs.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/RochyREDHS/
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“300 WORDS” CHALLENGE 
 
 

Please send us your  ar t ic les  and photos for  

inc lus ion in the  paper ,  and rece ive a $10 

Locky Do l lars  Voucher .  
 

Email your word document and photo to ... 

lockynews@bigpond.com 
 

Local businesses… 

please contact Alison 0417 177 807 

for redemption of vouchers 

Shire Council News 

COMING UP 
Wednesday, 17 November 
Unscheduled Council meeting, 6pm 
Council meeting, 6.30pm 
Public attendance will be in line with State Government 
restrictions in place on the date of the meeting. 
The meeting can be viewed via live streaming at 
campaspe.vic.gov.au/livestreaming 

NOW OPEN 
For all projects and applications open, visit 
www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/nowopen  

Port of Echuca Beneficial Enterprise 
Applications are now open for the Board Chair and five 
Non Executive Directors closing Sunday, 7 November. 

WORKS NOTICES 
Swamp Bridge, Mount Terrick Road, Mitiamo 
Bridge repair works are scheduled to start on Swamp 
Bridge in late November.  
Located 8 kilometres northeast of Mitiamo, the repairs on 
Swamp Bridge will take around one week to complete. 
Traffic lights and traffic controls will be in place throughout 
the works. Traffic delays may be experienced. 

Grogan Bridge, Grogan Road, Runnymede 
Bridge repair works are scheduled to start on Grogan 
Bridge in early December. 
Located just north of the Bendigo Murchison Road, these repairs 
will take just over one week to complete. Once completed, Council 
will be able to increase the bridge load limit to 20 tonnes. Traffic 
lights and traffic controls will be in place throughout the works 
Traffic delays may be experienced. 

NEWSLETTER - OUT NOW 
This month’s Campaspe Times community newsletter has 
been delivered to residents and businesses across the 
shire. It can also be viewed online at 
www.camaspe.vic.gov.au/newsletter 

ROADSIDE SLASHING 
Council’s annual roadside slashing program has started.   
Due to significant spring growth and high moisture 
content, the program will be extended.  For more 
information on Council road programs or to lodge a road 
service request, go to Council’s website. 

Immunisations 
Campaspe Shire Council Immunisation Session 
By appointment only 
Ph: 1300 666 535 
Monday, 22 November 
11.30am – 12noon 
Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
Vaccines for children & adults 
Refer to Council website for more info. 

Art enables us to find ourselves 

and lose ourselves at the same time 

http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/nowopen
http://www.camaspe.vic.gov.au/newsletter
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LOCKINGTON BOWLS CLUB 
 
 

 
November 1 

Welcome back to the 2021-2022 bowls season. After a 
few hectic months of restrictions, curfews and lockdows 
through COVID, all bowlers will be looking forward to a 
full season of bowling. 

The past weeks have allowed members to enjoy a 
practice session to enhance their skills and set goals for 
the pennant season which commences on Friday 12th (M/
W) and Saturday 13th (W/E) of November. In the 
Midweek pennant, our women face Echuca in division two 
at Echuca, while in the Week-end pennant, Division 3 play 
Moama away and Division 4B travel to Deniliquin RSL.  

On the greens the members have shown promising form 
in the full pennant practice games. A special highlight on 
the week-end was the fact the three Pennant selectors 
played the skipper roles to gain an insight to the form of 
fellow members. Ian Johnson and Alan Kauffman had a 
keen battle as opposing leads, while Andrew Harris (back 
from the West) and Steve Pavone along with John Fisher 
displayed sound touch.  

The women have been playing Social bowls and pennant 
practice games with Lady President Anne Lowrie, Betty 
Mustey and Annette Brereton in good form. Sue Harris 
and Kathy Maddison are in good touch for the pennant 
season.  

The women will be holding the first tournament of the year 
with the Invitation Fours tournament on Wednesday 17th 
November starting at 10.00am. This event is supported by 
the Shire of Campaspe. Contact Lorraine Appleby or 
Annie Haines 5486 8220 for entries.  

The Echuca Bowls Club is holding a Jenharwill 
Mixed Triples tournament on Monday 15th November at 
5,00pm. Entries to Rhonda Gallagher.  

Our club Waterwheel Classic Fours tournament due to be 
held on Sunday 7th November has been postponed to a 
later date due to the ongoing concern of the COVID 
Restrictions - re. Density level and number of players on 
the greens.  

Members attended the first Sixty and Over competition 
last Wednesday at the Mathoura Bowling Club. One team 
featured in the final result, but names were not available 
for print.  

Good bowling to all kindred clubs and supporters.  

November 8 

The club is looking forward to have a successful season of bowls. 
On Saturday we conducted a low key Opening day for the season 
2021-2022. Club President Ray Hanson welcomed all members 
and new bowlers and wished all a very successful bowling year. 
Respective club champions Leanne McInnes and Russell 
Shawcross were involved in the proceedings with McInnes rolling 
the first kitty while Shawcross delivered the first bowl as the crowd 
erupted in applause. Hanson declared the season open. Practice 
bowls were then held after a first class sausage sizzle was 
provided.  

Last Tuesday the women staged a Melbourne Cup day of bowls, 
Lady President Anne Lowrie welcomed the 21 bowlers in 
attendance to enjoy the occasion. The end results favored the 
team comprising Ray Hanson, Alan Kauffman and Denise 
Gilmore (s) who combined well. Bowlers plus a few non-players 
were entertained with a delightful afternoon tea. Two Cup Sweeps 
were conducted with the winners including - Draw One: 1st Kath 
Palmer; 2nd Ray Hanson; 3rd Mary Thomas. Draw Two: 1st 
Pauline Humbert; 2nd Tom Davis; 3rd Leanne McInnes. Hats 
were the order of the day. 

The women will play Social bowls on a Tuesday with names to be 
listed prior to 9.45am for a 10.15am start.  

The Sixty and Over competition was held at the Moama Bowling 
Club last Wednesday with intermittent rain during play. A 
sudden downpour prevented play on the outside grass greens 
with several teams having a Bye in the final game. The Lockington 
teams figured prominently in the final results. A composite rink of 
Jim Harris, Owen McPhee, Andrew Harris (Lockington) and Greg 
Clymo (s) Echuca collected the valued chooks plus the outright 
winners of the coveted Len Vine Family Shield presented on the 
day. Skipper Clymo began his illustrious bowling career at 
Lockington early this century. Another Lockington rink comprising 
Brian Kinnane, Steve Peter, Bill Musgrove and Phillip Cunnington 
(s) finished in third place with one bowl in the area but, alas no 
chooks! 

The club will hold the popular Sportsnight Bowls on Tuesday 
evening. Names to be listed by 6.45pm for a 7.00pm start. A good 
night of fun and to try Bowls. Barefoot or flat soled shoes are a 
requirement. Bowls are available.  

The women will hold the first tournament of the season on 
Wednesday 17th November with the Invitation Fours event 
starting at 10.00am. Entries to Lorraine Appleby or Annie Haines 
5486 8220.  

All Pennant begins this week. The women will play in Division Two 
against Echuca at Echuca. In the Week-end pennant Division 3 
will meet Moama at Moama. 
Division 4B will travel to Deniliquin 
RSL. Best of luck to all bowlers. 

Respective club champions 
Leanne McInnes 

and 
Russell Shawcross. 

McInnes rolled the first kitty while 
Shawcross delivered the first bowl. 

Womens Melbourne Cup Day 
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With the on again, off again season 
unfortunately our final series was cancelled. 
 

Final Ladder 
 

Netball 
Under 15 - 6th 
Under 17 - 4th 

B Reserve - 8th 
B Grade - 6th 

A Reserve - 6th 
A Grade - 9th 

 
Under 15 
Best & Fairest - Remee Christian 
Runner Up Best & Fairest - Miranda Crawford 
Coaches Award - Matilda Peat 

Under 17 
Best & Fairest - Chelsea Jones 
Runner Up Best & Fairest - Ally Tamblyn 
Coaches Award - Olivia Stone 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

B Reserve 
Best & Fairest - Mel Haines 
Runner Up Best & Fairest - Sam Niven 
Coaches Award - Carly Brownlow 

B Grade 
Best & Fairest - Melinda Dunham & Michelle 
Stone 
Runner Up Best & Fairest - Heidi Moncrieff & 
Rebecca Monteith 
Coaches Award - Chandler Phelan 

A Reserve 
Best & Fairest - Ellie Monaghan 
Runner Up Best & Fairest - Annalesa Turner 
Coaches Award - Laura Byrnes-Smith 

 
 

A Grade 
Best & Fairest - Jessie Milligan 
Runner Up Best & Fairest - Kiarra Duncan 
Coaches Award - Abi Sergienko 

Club Awards 
Developing Umpire Award - Milly Haines 
Club Development Award - Jessie Hardess 
Club Person of the Year Award - Melinda 
Jones 
Rising Star Award - Sarah Jones 
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With the on again, off again season 
unfortunately our final series was cancelled. 
 

Final Ladder 
 

Football 
Under 18 - 4th 
Reserves - 4th 
Seniors - 1st 

 
Congratulations to our Senior footballers who 
were awarded Minor Premiers and finished 
the season undefeated. 
 
Under 16 
Best & Fairest - Oskar Smart 
Runner Up Best & Fairest - Jai Milligan 
Most Consistent - Bowden Stone 
Coaches Award - Noah Condliffe 

Under 18 
Best & Fairest - Coby Cox 
Runner Up Best & Fairest - Dylan Verhey 
Highest Goal Kicker - Jake Rawe 
Best First Year Player - Cooper Mitchell 
Best Utility - Jake Rorke 
Most Consistent - Edward Brentnall 
Most Improved - William Ross 
Coaches Award - Shane Bell 

Reserves 
Best & Fairest - Josh Griggs 
Runner Up Best & Fairest - Sam Wolfe 
Highest Goal Kicker - Anthony McMahon & 
Michael Ovens 
Most Improved - Will Roffey 
Most Consistent - Jamie Maddison 
Best First Year Player - Mitch Laursen 
Coaches Award - Beau Lochhead 
Best Clubman - Sam Wolfe 

Seniors 
Best & Fairest - Tyler Phillips 
Runner Up Best & Fairest - Jarod Bacon 
110% Award - Tom Holman 
Highest Goal Kicker - Jarod Bacon 
Most Consistent - Bart Phillips 
Best First Year Player - Anthony McMahon 
Most Improved - Lachie Atherton 
Coaches Award - Joss Howlett 
Most Courageous - Nathan Bacon 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A huge congratulations to Tyler Phillips who 
also won the league Best & Fairest for the 
senior football. 

 
Coach, Brodie Collins and captain, Jarod 
Bacon receiving the minor premiers trophy 
from HDFNL chairman, Peter Cole. 
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 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre 

  Nicole Hocking Podiatrist 
     9.30 - 4.30. - Bush Nursing Centre. 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Men’s Shed 
    10:00 am - 12:00 pm 
     Phone  0499 170 329 

 Dr. Patrick Nzegwu 
     9.30 am - 5.00 pm 
    Bush Nursing  Centre 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Ladies Social Bowls 
    Names to be in by  9.45am 
    for 10:15 am start 

 Barefoot Bowls   
    Names by   6:30pm Start  7:00pm                                         

 

 

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre. 

  Tai Chi  
    4:30– 5:30 pm Bush Nursing Centre 
    $8 per session, with Fay Sizeland 

 Lockington Playgroup  
    9:30am -  11:30am 
    (not during school holidays) 
    St. James  Church Hall. 
    Enquiries: Bethany: 0429 636 578    

  Social Scrounge Men’s &  Ladies   
Names in by  12:45pm    

 Social Activity Day 
     10am - Bush Nursing Centre 
     Phone: 1300 488 226  

 Men’s Shed 
     By appointment 
     Phone: 0499 170 329 

 Ladies Social Badminton 
    9:30am - Bamawm Sports Centre. 
    Enquiries: 0458 548 622 

 

 

  Bingo  7:15 pm - St. Joseph’s Hall     
    Campaspe St, Rochester. 

Bank Trading Hours 
 
Mondays, Tuesdays & Wednesdays - 10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Thursdays & Fridays - 9.30 am to 12 noon, 12.45 pm to 4.00 pm 

 

St. Mary’s Op Shop 
 

Mon, Wed, 10am to 2pm  

Thurs  Fri, 10am to 2:30pm 

Lockington Library Hours: 
 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
 

Wednesday 10.00 am – 5 pm 
 

Thursday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 

MONDAYS 

TUESDAYS 

WEDNESDAYS 

THURSDAYS 

SATURDAYS 

NOVEMBER 
 

Friday 12 
Social Indoor Bowls 
7:30pm at Bamawm Extension Hall 
 
 

Saturday 13 
Lockington Pony Club Rally 
10:00am at Scurrah Reserve 
(Contact Christine Buckley 0400 576 767) 
 
Locky Pool Opens 
3-7pm daily, subject to temperature limits 
 
Sunday 14 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty: Beryl & Gary 
 

Wednesday 17 
Action Club Activity Night at Club Rooms 
0428 844 489 or 0409 259 723 for details 
 
Sunday 21 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty: Joe & Julie 
 

Monday 22 
Fire Restrictions Commence 
1:00am 
 
LOCKY NEWS TYPING DAY 
Closing time for articles/adverts 
10:00am (earlier if possible) 
 
Immunisations  
Bush Nursing Centre 
11:30am - 12 Noon 
 
Bamawm CWA - 10:30am  
Locky Business Centre 
 
Lockington & District Living Heritage     
Complex  A.G.M. 
7:30pm at the Complex 
 
Tuesday 23 
LBUFNC AGM 
7:30pm at clubrooms 

 
Wednesday 24 
Sonica Botanica Bus Trip 8:30am to 6pm 
See Neighbourhood House page 
Lockington Lions Club Business Meeting 
7:30pm Heritage Centre 
 
Sunday 28 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty: Gordon M & Peter B 
 
Monday 29 
Midnight - REDHS Board of Directors 
Applications Close 
 

DECEMBER 

 
Wednesday 1 
Action Club Dinner  
7:30pm Club Rooms 
 
Thursday 2 
Landcare Meeting  
7:30pm Lockington Hotel 
 
Sunday 5 
Pne Grove Gun Club Simulated  
Field & Game 
 
Wednesday 8 
Lions Club Dinner Meeting 
7:30pm Heritage Centre 
 
Thursday 9 
REDHS AGM 
5:30pm REDHS Function Room 
 
Friday 10 
Social Indoor Bowls 
7:30pm Bamawm Extension Hall 
 
Saturday 11 
Lockington Pony Club Rally  10:00am 
Scurrah Reserve (Contact Christine 
Buckley 0400 576 767) 
 
 


